
TO WHOM IT MAY CONCERN: 

 
On Friday, September 19, 2014, between 12 p.m. and 2:00 p.m., certain persons accessed 
information inadvertently made available through PJM’s Artificial Island Proposal Window 
Website.  Specifically, a nonpublic, confidential version of Public Service Electric and Gas 
Company’s Response to PJM’s Supplemental Proposal Request was retrieved.  As you may or 
may not be aware, section 18.17.1(a) of the Amended and Restated Operating Agreement of PJM 
Interconnection, L.L.C. (Operating Agreement), provides in relevant part that: 
 
No member shall have a right hereunder to receive or review any documents, data or other 
information of another Member, including documents, data or other information provided to the 
Office of the Interconnection, to the extent such documents, data or information have been 
designated as confidential pursuant to the procedures adopted by the Office of the 
Interconnection and/or the PJM Market Monitor or to the extent that they have been designated 
as confidential by such other Member. 
 
PJM understands that retrieval of the PSE&G data was inadvertent due to an error by a PJM 
employee and not due to any action taken by any person or company.  However, the fact remains 
that access to such information may be a violation of section 18.17.1(a) of the Operating 
Agreement.  Therefore, PJM requests that any person or company accessing such information 
immediately destroy it and refrain from using any of the information inadvertently obtained.  To 
the extent any of the information was inadvertently obtained by any other entity or individual(s), 
you are required to retrieve all copies of that information, destroy them and advise the 
entities/individuals to whom you forwarded the information that they may not use that 
information for any purpose. 
 
Should you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact Pauline Foley, Assistant 
General Counsel, at (610) 666-8248.  Thank you. 
 


